Board of Trustees Meeting

Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Wednesday, September 25, 2013
6:00 pm to 8:30 pm

1. Call Meeting to Order, Roll Call and Boulder Prep Mission

a) Peter called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm. 
b) Roll Call
i) Board Members Present: Amber Garcia, Donelda Mason, Manijeh Taherynia and Peter Vigil 
ii) Board Members Absent:  None
iii) Others Present:  Lili Adeli, Gabe Dillon, Andre Adeli
c) The Mission of Boulder Preparatory High School was read. Lili shared an anecdote on the activities that the students and staff members participated in on the observation of the International Day of Peace. On this day, students and staff dedicated time to give back to the local community by volunteering at a local farm and food bank. The day was concluded with students gathering to reflect upon their values of peace, service and sense of community with poetry and music. Lili also accounted for the efforts students and staff put forth on September 16th and 17th for flood relief. This included the preparation and delivering of food to local community members in need. Students and staff also conducted optional academic work and helped to clean the shed and building on these days. 
2. Board Procedures

The Board follows Robert’s Rules.
3. Chair’s Report
Peter stated that he was able to attend some of the open house that took place on Wednesday, September 18, 2013. Peter conveyed how pleased he was with everyone’s positivity, professionalism and communication. He also shared that he and Lili met with a parent who had expressed some concerns about an incident that happened at the school, and the meeting was very productive. At the end of the meetings, she indicated that she would withdraw her request for an investigation. 
4. Headmaster’s Report
Peter stated that there would be further discussion about the headmasters report as the meeting continues. 
5. Public Hearing and Public Participation
There were no comments from the public.

6. Board Communication
a) A staff member’s recent contact with the Board.
Donelda informed the Board that she recently shared a school video with a coworker whose son attends Boulder Prep and was featured in the vidoe. Donelda explained that her coworker was speechless and in awe from the positivity portrayed in the video. Donelda stated her coworker expressed the observable improvements in her son’s personal progress and ambition from the time he started attending Boulder Prep. 
7. Information
a) Finance Committee Report
Lili presented the FY13 BPHS-BVSD Budget Report as of June 30, 2013.  
Expenditures from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013 were $1,028,549. Based on the revised budget, we were 0.3% overspent or about $2500 for the year. Revenue for FY13 was 4% or approximately $43,000 higher than expected. We were able to put an additional $40,000 into surplus for a year-end total of $133K plus an additional $100K from the building reserve. The totally carryover to FY14 including tabor will be $270K. 
​
Lili presented the FY13 BPHS CDE budget as of June 30, 2013.  
Grant expenditures from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013 were $38,950. This grant was fully spent. 
Lili presented the FY13 BPHS 21st Century Grant Report as of June 30, 2013.  
This grant has a 14-month cycle running from May 2012 through June           2013. The total expenditures for the 1st year of this grant were $138,986.
The surplus of $7098 will be carried over to the next year. 
Lili presented the FY13 BPHS 501(c)3 as of June 30, 2013.  
There was a deposit of $2.86 for interest at the end of June. No other activity for the account. The end of year balance on the checking account was $4719 and the savings account was $75,133.  
Donelda expressed that were not able to hold our regular finance committee meeting due to extra work caused by the flood. Lili reviewed the FY14 budget and commented that expenditures are on track. Moving forward, tuition expenses for CU Succeed and the van insurance will be paid from the district funds so we do not have to spend out of the 501c3. The district has an insurance pool that we could put our vehicle under, however 15 passenger vans are not covered due to the liability they hold. The idea of obtaining a small school bus was brought up, which would cut out the additional insurance expense. 

In January, we the Board will approve an adjusted budget in addition to budgets for the 501c3 and the 21st Century grant. The auditors have requested that the Board explicitly approve appropriations for each fund every year. Lili informed the Board that she would put together a tentative revised budget for next month as a study item.  
For the 21st century grant, we are working on a budget modification to submit to CDE. We are proposing to use the $7000 carryover for the afternoon school bus. Once there is approval through CDE, this will be brought back to the Board for approval. Until then, we will continue to plan after school activities. We also plan to utilize this money to provide needs for students who may be homeless or do not have the resources to obtain necessary supplies in order to ensure they are able to attend school and actively participate. 

Lili informed the Board that there was expenditure for ACT awards and scholarships out of the 501c3. Lili informed the board that there was a fee for the solar project paid out of the 501c3
b) Business Manager’s Report
Lili informed the Board on pressing financial updates including the van, roof, and hvac. 
Lili explained to the Board that one of the vans recently had a $900 repair for the tire rod breaking, which was presumed to be the result of the flood. Lili informed the Board that this luckily occurred when no students were in the van. 
Lili updated the Board that the staff has been noticing watermarks on ceiling tiles that will require repairs, resulting in an estimated expense of $1000. Lili also expressed the importance of getting a projected longevity of the current roof, which will enable the Board to decide if it will be rational to move forward with a solar project, presuming funds are obtained. 
Lili informed the Board that the hvac was replaced, which led to the realization that other units were not working. All filters were cleared and the necessary units were repaired. Lili also explained to the Board that we agreed to a regular maintenance check from now on, which costs $600/ year. 

Lili described updates on the kitchen renovation. When she met with the district facility coordinator, measurements were taken and were sent to an architect and engineer. Lili said that the plans for moving forward are at a standstill due to a lack of response from the architect.. Additionally, the fire department wanted to know when the project would happen since they will be issuing a permit which will cost about $1800. Lili explained that she would coordinate with the district to see if we can get into contact with the architect. If no contact is made, she will look into continuing the project with another team.
8. Study Items
a) Update on the Grant with Boulder County/ Energy Smart

Lili informed the board that the award for the solar project was confirmed, which enabled Boulder Prep to obtain an additional $10,000. Lili also informed the Board that the $30,000 grant from the city has to be used by 12/31/2013.  An extension has been requested but has not been confirmed. Lili also expressed that she is not comfortable beginning the project or locking in on a contract with Custom Solar until spring 2014 due to lack of sufficient information about the condition of the roof as is. 
Lili informed the Board that we are committed to working with Custom Solar due to our excel rebate application, but it has been difficult to agree on a time to begin the project. Lili also said that if we do not work with Custom Solar, we lose our excel rebate. Lili conveyed the main point that no commitments will be made to moving forward with the project until we know what the condition of the roof is.  
b) Administration Representative on Board/ Planning for New Headmaster Hiring
Peter inquired the Board for ideas and suggestions on the prospective headmaster. For the interim period, Peter suggested to have a rotation system for roles/responsibilities in writing the headmaster report including Gabe, Leah and Lili. Lili and Gabe expressed that the staff has communicated about putting in a joint effort during the interim period, and collaboration among them was agreed on. 
Donelda, Peter, Amber and Manijeh all agreed that delegating headmaster responsibilities and roles between Gabe, Leah and Lili is a sensible solution until the position is filled.  The Board also agreed that having Gabe, Leah, and Lili present at Board meetings is beneficial and enables the Board to hear a valuable perspective on events currently taking place at Boulder Prep. 
Discussion was held on internal versus external applicants for the position of headmaster. Peter expressed that an internal search includes excellent candidates who will ensure that no drastic changes occur. 
Manijeh made the point that regardless the candidate for the position of headmaster, there will be shifting in the roles and responsibilities of the position.  Manijeh discussed the need for a meeting to discuss, distinguish and re-define the roles and responsibilities for the position of Headmaster prior to opening the job for applicants. 
Peter discussed the Board’s agreement on the goal of having an individual identified for the position of headmaster within 6 months. 

The Board agreed to spend most of the meeting on October 23, 2013 to revisit roles and responsibilities of the various positions that exist, and to write an accurate job description for the position of headmaster.
9. Action Items
a) Approval of minutes August 14, 2013, Regular Meeting
Donelda moved to approve the Board minutes for the regular meeting of 8/14 and special meeting of 8/21.  Amber seconded. No discussion.  All approved and the motion was unanimously approved.
b) Approval of minutes August 21, 2013, Special Meeting
Donelda moved to approve the Board minutes for the regular meeting of 8/14 and special meeting of 8/21.  Amber seconded. No discussion.  All approved and the motion was unanimously approved.
10. Adjournment
Peter adjourned the meeting at 7:43 pm.
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